Charles G. Duncan

117 West Richmond Avenue

Richmond, CA  94801

September 7, 2004

Mayor Irma L. Anderson

Richmond City Hall

1401 Marina Way South

Richmond, CA   94804 

Dear Mayor Anderson,

It is with regret that I must resign my position on the Richmond Design Review Board, effective September 30, 2004.  My professional activities at work, currently require a time commitment beyond my ability to continue as an effective DRB member.

As you know the Design Review Board was established by ordinance with seven seats.  Currently one seat is vacant, and has not bee filled, although a candidate has been identified. In the past we have had two or three missing DRB members out on a single hearing night due to prior commitments or illness.  For the first time in June, while I was on vacation, a hearing had to be cancelled and rescheduled for lack of a quorum, This was the result of vacant board seats not being filled. I am very concerned that, with my resignation creating two vacant seats, the instances of cancellation will increase.  To serve the City of Richmond’s public, and to ensure that the permitting process is unimpeded, I urge you to appoint our current candidate. 

It has been a privilege to serve with my fellow DRB members for the past five years. In this time, I’ve seen the quality of the Richmond environment improved through the Board’s actions. I believe the care, quality of thought, professional working knowledge, and sense of jurisprudence that our Board exercises, is an example to the Bay Area.  At some point in the future, when time permits, I hope to re-apply for a seat on the Board. In the mean time, thank you for the opportunity to serve, and please accept my resignation with sincere regret. 

 





Sincerely,

Charles G. Duncan

ac. Thomas K. Butt, Council Member 

Barry Cromarti, Planning Manager

Judith Battle, Principal Planner

Lamont Thompson, Senior Planner

Roger Hodges, Chair DRB

Eileen Whittey, Vice Chair, DRB

Michael Woldemar, DRB

Ted Smith, DRB

Diane Bloom, DRB

